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Long Term Prayer List

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 
Shirley, Pam, Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr
Short Term Prayer List 
David, Martina Teh, The Buchanan Family, Tae Edell, Pat Byrne,
Robert Marsh, Bill Odio, Janeane Edell, Jenny Neaveill
 Victor R. Padilla, Pam, 
George Chadwick, III, Bill, Rick, 
Ron & Candy Bornmann, Ben & Courtney Williams, Matthew, Louisa;

 Doug, Bernadette and Andrea Harper, Beth Hwoschinsky, 
George Beach, Anne G., Alexander Plotas & Family, Franklin Nixon,

 The Family of Emma Mae Amos Henri
If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear, please call the office and it will be re-entered. 
Altar Flowers

The flowers on the altar this morning are given to the Glory of God by the Kent and Diane Miller family in celebration of Stephanie’s birthday.  If you would like to give the altar flowers one week in memory of or in thanksgiving for someone, please complete a flower envelope or call the office at 703-437-3790.
Christianity 101 Offered Again
Have you ever wondered about the origin of our belief in God, how and when the Bible was written, why the Gospel stories are different, what distinguishes us as Episcopalians? Come to Christianity 101! It begins on Sunday evening October 2nd at 7:00 pm. Adults and mature youth will meet in the Narthex. All questions about faith are welcome. We will meet on Sunday evenings through November 6th.  This course is required for Confirmation.

Rector & Team Slated to go to Haiti

Six of our members, including Fr. Brad, are going to Haiti in November. They will attend  Church on Sunday morning, they will meet the children we support at St. Mathieu’s Episcopal School in Chapoteau, they will stay in Cange (where Fr. Brad helped establish a medical clinic 30 years ago), and they will visit our dear friend Fr. Wisnel in Miragoane. If you ‘d like to help financially, make a check out to St. Timothy’s and put RDF/Haiti on the memo line. 

Godly Play Reminder 

Due to the tremendous attendance and energy, we would like to please ask parents to bring only those who are over 3 years of age to Godly Play AND potty-trained and to enroll those older than 2nd grade in the 11 am classes. Thank you so much for your support and attendance!
Adopt a Story!!
Godly Play has begun its third year and is requesting 5 new stories for this year. Materials lists and information are on the table in Henry Hall. Please sign up on the posters and be a part of Godly Play.

Staff

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector 

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music
Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education
Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Director of Parish Operations
Vestry
Senior Warden – Kathy Lombard
Junior Warden – Ted Mankin       
                                       Treasurer - Rick Wilson
 Registrar – Rose Berberich
Liz Ward        Cheryl Brock      Mike Colie 
Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         Duncan Hutcheon        Donna Cornwell         
Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer     Jeanne Bennett, Alternate
Trustees

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith
Resident Clergy
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield

The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield
Pastoral Psychotherapist
Ann Crawford Newland

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship

Altar Guild 

Donna Dickt, Nell Hacker, Maria Lawalt, Ruth Neaveill
Counters

Matt Maginniss & Barbara Bruno
Ushers 
8:00 am Bill Sanger & Hal Hallett
  9:30 am Carmela Condro & David David
11:00 am Jim Wallis and Catherine Lamoureux
Greeters 

8:00 am Jeanne Bennett
9:30 am Dave Tigar & Gail Peters 
11:00 am Deke Smith
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers

8:00 am Diane Miller Eugene Nkomba, Glenn Pfadenhauer
9:30 am John McGrath, Genevieve Zetlan, Rod Neaveill, Gayle Rippe
11:00 am Jane Perry, Dave Hixon, Michael Cook, Duncan Hutcheon
Acolytes

9:30 am Christopher Wilson Beau LaWalt, Will LaWalt, Max Weeden
11:00 am Christopher Showalter, Christopher Randolph, 

Jack Norcross, Max Norcross
Do you need a shoulder or an ear?
 Ask a Stephen Minister 

or Call Fr. Brad at 703-437-3790.
Announcements

For 

October 2, 2011
The Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I
9:30 am Holy Baptism – Rite II

11:00 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II

 Chase James Wunder
St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church
432 Van Buren Street, Herndon, Virginia 20170
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Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org
St. Timothy’s Mission Statement

As people of God, we joyfully worship God, 

spread the WORD of God’s love

Treasure all people, and

serve others everywhere in the Name of Jesus Christ.

Therefore, with God’s help, we:

Open our doors to everyone,

Open our hearts in worship,

Open our eyes to the Spirit’s gifts, and

Open our arms to embrace God’s work.
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SUNDAY – 10/2
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00

8:00 AM Service Ministry Annual Bread Sale - HH

2:30 PM The Promises - A3

5:00 PM Let It All Hang Out - A3

7:00 PM Christianity 101 - Narthex 

7:30 PM Adult Education - Flannery O'Connor - Kitchen

7:30 PM Serenity Seekers - ACOA Al-Anon - RmA5

8:30 PM Private Memorial Service-Sanctuary
MONDAY  - 10/3
11:00 AM Viewing - Emma Henri - Sanctuary

12:00 PM Holy Eucharist, Funeral &Reception for Emma Henri - Sanctuary/HH/Kitchen

12:15 PM Monday Gratitude -Upper Rm

5:30 PM Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office

7:00 PM BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR

7:00 PM Herndon Group AA - Rm A5

7:00 PM Hope Al-Anon Mtg. - Rm A3

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1

8:30 PM Herndon Group AA - Rm A5
TUESDAY – 10/4
9:00 AM EfM - B1

10:00 AM How It Works Upper Rm

5:30 PM Nurturing Parent Class - HH/Kitchen/Nursery/A1/A4

6:00 PM St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal

6:30 PM Taking Off Pounds Sensibly #364 - RmB1

7:00 PM Big Book RmA3

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room

7:30 PM Handbell Choir Rehearsal

8:00 PM 12&12 Al-Anon Rm A8
WEDNESDAY 10/5
9:00 AM Pre-School - B1

10:00 AM Morning Bible Study - Kitchen

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery

12:00 PM Missing Link Beginner's AA - UR

12:00 PM Pre-School - B1

12:15 PM Holy Eucharist/Healing Service

7:00 PM OA Men's Meeting - UR

7:00 PM Shawl Ministry - Narthex

7:30 PM SA RmA1

8:30 PM New Hopefuls - NA –HH

 

10/7 - the group will meet in Henry Hall

" 

THURSDAY – 10/6
9:00 AM Pre-School - B1

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery

12:15 PM Came to Believe - AA - Upper Rm

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - HH

6:30 PM Hunter's Woods Group - A1 & A5

7:00 PM Freedom from Debt - UR

7:00 PM Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - HH 

7:15 PM St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal
FRIDAY- 10/7
10:00 AM Friday Gratitude - Upper Room

10:30 AM Friday Folders - Kitchen

4:30 PM Set up for Private Reception - HH/Kitchen

6:30 PM Phoenix Reflections - Women's AA - A3

7:00 PM Private Wedding Party - HH/Kitchen

SATURDAY – 10/8
9:00 AM Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room

10:00 AM Kumon Math Tutor Rm A3

10:00 AM Lector & LEM Training - Sanctuary

11:00 AM Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary

2:00 PM 11th Step Conscious Contact Group - B2

3:00 PM Private Baby Shower - HH

6:30 PM Recovering Couples Anonymous - B2

8:30 PM Herndon Group AA - Rm A5
SUNDAY – 10/9
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00

2:30 PM The Promises - A3

3:00 PM Blessing of the Animals - Outdoor Chapel

5:00 PM Let It All Hang Out - A3

7:00 PM Christianity 101 - Narthex 

7:30 PM Adult Education - Flannery O'Connor - Kitchen

7:30 PM Serenity Seekers - ACOA Al-Anon - RmA5
Nursery
[image: image4.wmf]All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However, for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. Parents! Please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for your child.

Holy Communion 
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All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know to give you a rice wafer. 
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Happy Birthday to You!!!

Sun. 10/2 Robert Piepenbrink, Scott Smith, John Marsh, Hart Mankin, Mary Mankin
Mon. 10/3  Marcia Andere, Robert Marsh, Matt Miller, Bruce Downer
Tues. 10/4 David David, Beth Wholsen, Johnathan Bishop, Ella Jarrett
Wed. 10/5 Frank Martin, Greg Klipfel, Kristie Rudolph, Aaron Leeth, Emma Mankin
Thurs. 10/6  Pamela James, Eleanor Chadwick
Fri. 10/7   Donna McGrath, Mark Lehner, Max Norcross 
Sat. 10/8   Rhoda Nkomba, Evelyn Showalter
Sun. 10/9  Travis Hellman, Ross Mullet, Meghan Randolph
Stewardship Moment – 1Timothy 6:17-18
Charge them that are rich in this world, that they be not high-minded, nor trust in uncertain riches, but in the living God, who giveth us richly all things to enjoy; That they do good, that they be rich in good works, ready to distribute, willing to communicate.
LEM Training

Lay Eucharistic Minister (LEM) and Lector training is Saturday October 8th in the Sanctuary from 10:00 am to noon. All current LEMs and Lectors are expected to attend at least one training session per year (we have two training sessions per year). Anyone not currently licensed but interested in this ministry should speak with Fr. Brad. 

St. Tim’s Cards for a Cause (previously known as Scrip) will return on Sunday, October 2 after each of the services.  --Look for the “St. Tim’s Cards for a Cause” Table in 
Henry Hall.  --Purchase Giant Gift Cards at the face value of the card (cash and checks only please).  --Redeem them for groceries at any Giant Food Store.   St. Timothy’s receives 5% of every dollar purchased.  5% may not seem like a lot, but, for example, if 10 people purchase $100 in Giant Cards from our table, St. Tim’s receives $50.  Over time, that will begin to add up, and just by doing what we all do, buying groceries.  So, stop by on Sunday, October 2 and buy your gift cards, do your regular shopping and support St. Tim’s and its many ministries throughout our community and the world.  If you have any questions, contact Cheryl Brock at 703-437-3968 or charlieandmaggie@hotmail.com.  

A Note from the Capital Campaign 

Did You Know….   that our campaign is saving money by electing to send weekly envelopes rather than custom mailings?  The St. Timothy’s Capital Campaign Committee (CCC) chose this single mailing option to lower its operating costs although we are aware that some parishioners who have pledged to the campaign did not choose to donate weekly.   The CCC is also reusing spare weekly donation envelopes for one-time gifts to the campaign – these envelopes are available on our table in the Narthex.   If you are receiving more Campaign envelopes that you need, please feel free to drop off the spares for re-use either in the donation box in the Narthex or to Keith in the church office.   If you have any other questions about your campaign donation envelopes, please feel free to contact Ms. Marty Brady at mbrady@brooksideinc.com.   

Thank you to ALL who have pledged and donated to the Building and Organ Funds so far.  Your gifts truly glorify the Lord and all his blessings of music and fellowship.


Food Table Ministry Needs YOU!!!

Our ministry to the homeless and the marginalized is expanding geometrically. We need volunteers to sit at the table and assist our guests with a meal. Please help. We really need you. This is a valuable and very successful ministry for our community, and it also provides much needed help to our clergy and staff. If you're interested, please contact Katie Mazza at katiemazza@yahoo.com or 703-421-3979.

The Cupboard is Bare Once Again

Believe it or not, the food pantry is almost devoid of food again.  You can see how great the need is. The Food Table Ministry Committee will meet this week to come up with ways to stretch our food donations a little farther.  Anything you can contribute would be wonderful: single servings pastas, crackers, fruit cups, water, soup, mac & cheese, fruit such as apples or oranges, clementines would be great. Please help us to continue to be the incredible stewards we have been up to now in this extraordinary ministry. Bring your donations to the kitchen anytime during the week. Call the office with questions: 703-437-3790
Are you ready to  ZUMBA?  
We are up to 11 brave cha-cha’s!!!! More Welcome!!!  Class will begin on Thursday, October 6th at 4:30 pm in Henry Hall.  Do NOT miss this chance to talk, visit, jump around and have uproarious fun.  There is plenty of room so drop in anytime.  For more information call Keith in the office at 703-437-3790 or Jen Lynn at jennifer@thegreenplant.com. The participants should be sure to do or have the following: 

 

1.) Comfortable workout clothes that you can move in. 

2.) Good tennis shoes, they should have adequate support.

3.) Bring a water bottle.

4.) Be sure to have eaten at least 2 hours before, but nothing to heavy. 

5.) Bring a towel. 

6.) Don't forget to bring your best salsa moves!!! 

Bloodmobile to be here as Eagle Scout Project

Jacob Savage, a Scout from St. Timothy’s Boy Scout Troop 159, will be holding an INOVA blood drive for his Eagle project at the church on October 22nd. Much of today's medical care depends on a steady supply of blood from healthy donors. There is no substitution for human blood, and every 2 seconds someone is in need of a life saving donation. Spend 1 hour Sat. October 22nd giving the gift that keeps on giving. Those interested in donating can sign up at signup desks after church services on October 9th and 16th or contact Jacob Savage at 703-318-3273 or jesavage@verizon.net.

St. Tim’s Volunteers at The Closet
The dates for St. Timothy’s volunteers at The Closet in October are the 8th & the 20th.

In November, we have the 10th, and in December we are slated for the 1st & the 15th.












